衞炳江 光子學講座教授 Ping-kong Alexander WAI PhD, FHKEng, FHKIE, FOSA, FIEEE Chair Professor of Photonics

Ref: PDO/2103/012 1 March 2021

Prof Qiu Yong President Tsinghua University Haidian District Beijing, 100084 People's Republic of China

Dear Prof Qiu,

On behalf of Hong Kong Baptist University (HKBU), I would like to offer my warmest congratulations to Tsinghua University on its 110th anniversary.

At HKBU, we deeply value our relationship with Tsinghua University, and it was recently strengthened through the establishment of the Tsinghua-HKBU AI Laboratory for Creative Arts. The aims of this new lab are most fitting in the context of your celebrations and the theme of "Innovate for the Future: Vision and New Mission of Universities", as it will enable us to engage with global challenges and use the latest technology to change the creative arts and our world.

I wish you and your staff, students and alumni all the best on this most special of occasions, and I hope that the Global Forum of University Presidents 2021 is a huge success. Meanwhile, I look forward to many more years of working together on significant global issues, as I know that we can reach even greater heights through our collaborative partnership.

Yours sincerely,

Ping-kong Alexander Wai
President and Vice-Chancellor

Chair Professor of Photonics